

## **Land Use Committee Agenda**

# City of Newton In City Council

Tuesday, April 26, 2022

7:00 PM Council Chambers, Room 207

The Land Use Committee will hold this meeting as a hybrid meeting on Tuesday, April 26, 2022 at 7:00 pm that the public may access in-person or virtually via Zoom. To attend this meeting via Zoom use this link: <a href="https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84207815214">https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84207815214</a> or call 1-646-558-8656 and use the following Meeting ID: 842 0781 5214

#189-22 Petition to waive parking stalls and allow non-accessory parking at 858 Walnut Street

858 WALNUT STREET LLC petition for SPECIAL PERMIT/SITE PLAN APPROVAL to waive parking stalls and allow single-level non-accessory parking at 858 Walnut Street, Ward 6, on land known as Section 64 Block 5 Lot 04, containing approximately 23,250 sq. ft. of land in a district zoned BUSINESS UNIT 2. Ref: Sec. 7.3.3, 7.4, 6.3.12.B.2.a, 5.1.4.A, 5.1.13, 4.4.1

of the City of Newton Rev Zoning Ord, 2017.

#223-22 Petition for parking facility waivers at 55-67 Border Street

PATRICIA A. SCARPATO, 55 BORDER STREET, LLC petition for SPECIAL PERMIT/SITE PLAN APPROVAL to allow parking facility waivers including; to allow parking in the front setback, to waive interior landscape requirements and to waive lighting requirements in order to expand an existing parking area at 55-67 Border Street, Ward 3, West Newton, on land known as Section 33 Block 13 Lot 17, containing approximately 38,036 sq. ft. of land in a district zoned MANUFACTURING. Ref: Sec. 7.3.3, 7.4, 5.1.8.A.1, 5.1.13, 5.1.9.B, 5.1.13, 5.1.10 of Chapter 30 of the City of Newton Rev Zoning Ord, 2017.

#224-22 Request to construct a second attached garage increasing total garage area to more than 700 square feet at 75 Pleasant Street

<u>ALBERT KIM AND JENNIFER HO</u> petition for <u>SPECIAL PERMIT/SITE PLAN APPROVAL</u> to construct a second attached one-car garage, further increasing total garage area to more

The location of this meeting is accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons with disabilities who require assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the city of Newton's ADA Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance of the meeting: <u>jfairley@newtonma.gov</u> or (617) 796-1253. The city's TTY/TDD direct line is: 617-796-1089. For the Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), please dial 711.

than 700 square feet at 75 Pleasant Street, Ward 6, Newton, on land known as Section 64 Block 30 Lot 11, containing approximately 23,536 sq. ft. of land in a district zoned SINGLE RESIDENCE 2. Ref: Sec. 7.3.3, 7.4, 3.4.4.E.1 of Chapter 30 of the City of Newton Rev Zoning Ord, 2017.

### #225-22 Request to extend a nonconforming front setback at 54 Goddard Street

<u>DAN MILLER AND LINDA GREEN</u> petition for <u>SPECIAL PERMIT/SITE PLAN APPROVAL</u> to raze an existing attached garage and construct a new porch and attached two-car garage, further extending the nonconforming front setback at 54 Goddard Street, Ward 8, Newton, on land known as Section 83 Block 34 Lot 07, containing approximately 10,000 sq. ft. of land in a district zoned SINGLE RESIDENCE 3. Ref: Sec. 7.3.3, 7.4, 3.1.3, 7.8.2.C.2 of Chapter 30 of the City of Newton Rev Zoning Ord, 2017.

#### #226-22 Petition to extend nonconforming FAR at 27 Village Circle

<u>GENNADY BASKIN</u> petition for <u>SPECIAL PERMIT/SITE PLAN APPROVAL</u> to extend the existing nonconforming FAR by constructing a single-story rear addition to the dwelling at 27 Village Circle, Ward 8, Newton, on land known as Section 81 Block 03 Lot 11, containing approximately 10,791 sq. ft. in a district zoned SINGLED RESIDENCE 2. Ref: 7.3.3, 7.4, 3.1.3, 3.1.9, 7.8.2.C.2, of the City of Newton Rev Zoning Ord, 2017.

#### #34-22 Discussion with city staff regarding the new permitting software

<u>COUNCILORS LAREDO, NORTON, CROSSLEY, MARKIEWICZ, WRIGHT, AND BAKER</u> requesting periodic updates and discussion with the Planning, Inspectional Services and Information Technology Departments regarding process improvements and the benefits of the implementation of the new permitting software.

Respectfully Submitted,

Richard A. Lipof, Chair